
Suggestions to Support Diverse Abilities 

INCLUSIVE TEACHING PRACTICES: COMPARING NUMBER 

 
 

LT Level 
 

Cognition 
 

Motor 
 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 
 

 
Social Emotional 
 

Comparison 

Senser: 

Foundations 

 

Introduce 
numbers 
through rhyme 
and song during 
a variety of 
routines.  

 

Monitor that all 
toys/materials are 
physically accessible 
for children who are 
mobile and those 
who are not yet 
mobile. 
 

Provide young 
children with a range 
of textured 
toys/materials that 
are safe for them to 
explore orally. 

Use animated facial 
expressions and 
vocal tone to help 
engage children 
with the activity. 

Bring items of 
interest close to 
your face to 
engage the child 
and encourage 
joint attention. 

 

Early Comparison 
Corresponder 

 

Model 
correspondence by 
putting plastic 
eggs in an egg 
carton and 
dumping them out 
to create 
engagement.    

 
If a child is not yet 
able to grasp or 
manipulate an 
object, hold the 
object close to the 
child or provide 
hand-over-hand 
support as 
tolerated. 
 

 

Children with no or 
low vision can 
practice pre-braille 
skills and one-to-one 
correspondence by 
using their hands to 
put eggs in an egg 
carton.  

Read children’s 
nonverbal cues 
for when they 
may need a 
break or are 
ready to move 
on to a new 
activity. 

 

Promote a child’s 
self-esteem 
development by 
positively 
reinforcing their 
actions and 
attempts to 
engage with the 
activity. 

 

 

 

Perceptual 
Comparer 

 

Integrate 
Comparing 
Numbers 
throughout the 
day and during 
a variety of 
activities to help 
children 
generalize the 
skill: “there are 
a more 
tomatoes than 
there are 
sandwiches on 
your plate.” 

 

Allow children to 
use a tray or shallow 
dish while 
comparing numbers 
so that the objects 
don’t roll away.  
 

Utilize materials that 
have a stark contrast 
in color (i.e, 
black/white or 
red/yellow) for very 
young children or for 
children with a visual 
impairment. 
 

Provide ample 
wait time before 
intervening. 
Watch for any 
non-verbal 
communication 
attempts, 
including 
pointing. 

 

Make sure 
children have 
their own 
defined space 
and toys (if 
relevant) to 
gain 
uninterrupted, 
hands-on 
practice with 
Comparing 
Numbers.  
 

 

First-
Second 
Ordinal 
Counter 

 

Use ordinality both 
in reference to 
time (“first, put on 
shoes”) and place 
in line (the monkey 
is first”) in a 
variety of routines.  
 

Have children 
practice identifying 
themselves as first 
and second in line. 
Mix it up so 
everyone gets a turn 
to be first.  

Some children might 
benefit from 
kinesthetic input, 
such as being 
bounced on the 
teacher’s lap during 
an activity. 

Acknowledge and 
expand upon the 
child’s language 
throughout the 
activity. 

 
 

Use “first” and 
“second” to 
help children 
wait their turn 
and 
understand 
order of 
events. 
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Early 
Comparer 
of Similar 

Items 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Early 
Comparer 

of 
Dissimilar 

Items  

 

Integrate student 
interests 
whenever 
possible to 
promote 
engagement and 
personal 
connection to the 
activity. This is 
especially doable 
when using 
manipulatives 
(cars, dinosaurs, 
fruits, bears, etc.) 

 

Incorporate 
movement to 
increase 
engagement. For 
children with 
physical 
impairments, 
integrate seated 
movements. 
 
 

Offer a quiet retreat 
area in the 
classroom for 
children to re-
regulate their bodies 
as needed (*note: 
this should always 
be positive and not 
used as a time-out 
corner). 

Emphasize 
comparison 
words when 
narrating the 
child’s play: 
more, fewer, 
most, fewest, 
the same, etc.  

 

Give students 
time to explore 
new materials 
before starting 
the activity, to 
decrease 
distraction over 
their novelty. 

Ensure similar 
items are very 
similar. For 
example, all blue 
dinosaurs instead 
of just all 
dinosaurs, and 
dissimilar items 
are very 
different, like 2 
cars, 2 dinosaurs, 
and 2 shells.  

  

Create 
engagement by 
providing 
objects that 
make noise, light 
up, or have 
different 
textures.  

 

 
     

  

LT Level 
 

Cognition 
 

 
Motor 

 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 
 

 
Social Emotional 
 

 
Matching 
Comparer 

 

This is a great skill 
to practice in 
dramatic play, 
which many 
children find 
engaging. Narrate 
matching play and 
create prompts to 
encourage it 
further.  

Create pairs that 
allow the child to 
put one object IN 
another (like a 
spoon in a bowl) so 
no object 
accidentally get 
moved away from 
its pair. 

Provide math 
manipulatives that 
appeal to multiple 
senses, offering a 
variety of textures. 

If a child seems 
overwhelmed by 
responding, offer 
simple yes/no 
questions (verbal, 
head nod, thumbs 
up/down) to keep 
them engaged. 

Give every child 
a job when 
setting up for a 
meal: one child 
puts a plate at 
each seat, one 
child puts a cup 
at each plate, 
etc.  

 

 

Counting 
Comparer 

 

Ensure the 
objects being 
compared are 
the same size to 
each other.  

Use interlocking 
manipulatives 
when available. 
 
 

Use distinct shapes 
(like plastic stars and 
wooden circles) for 
children to feel as 
they count and 
compare.  

Teaching signs for 
“more” and 
“fewer” is a good 
way to include 
nonverbal children 
in number 
comparison 
conversations.  

 

Children may be 
tempted to throw 
any time there 
are loose parts 
like 
manipulatives. 
Remind them 
before that items 
stay in our hands 
or on the floor.  
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Spatial 
Extent 

Estimator- 
Big/ Small 

 

 

Encourage children 
to count the groups 
individually and 
compare them 
after estimating 
which one is larger.  
 

Make sure children 
can comfortably 
reach the materials 
(both sitting and 
standing), without 
hunching over or 
standing on 
tiptoes. 

Make sure items 
contrast with the 
background on 
which they are 
spread.  
 

Ensure that the 
transition to a new 
activity has fully 
completed and 
children are 
engaged before 
giving any 
instructions. 

 

 
 

Counting 
Comparer 

(5) 
 

Counting 
Comparer 

(10) 

 

 

 

Provide 5s and 
10s frames that 
are large 
enough for the 
children to 
place the items 
they are 
counting onto. 
Have them 
count out loud 
as they place 
each object.  

 

If a child uses a 
mobility aid like a 
wheelchair, a tray 
on the chair itself 
might be easier to 
reach than the 
table.  
 
 

Use a variety of 
materials, having the 
children compare 
collections of both 
2D objects (like dots 
on a page) and 3D 
objects (like 
manipulatives).  
 

Allow for 
nonverbal 
participation, such 
as the use of 
response cards. 
 

If playing a game 
that requires 
taking turns, 
utilize a visual to 
help children 
know when it’s 
their turn. (e.g., 
rotate children’s 
pictures through 
a line to indicate 
who’s next). 

 

 

 
Mental 

Number 
Line to 5 

 
Mental 

Number 
Line to 10 

 
 

Allow children to 
reference a 
physical number 
line, even one 
with just the first 
and last number 
written, while 
they are 
practicing having 
a mental 
number line. 

 

Children with fine 
motor delays who 
can’t easily write 
may use numeral 
cards to make a 
number line.   

Ensure number 
lines have 
enough contrast 
and limited visual 
clutter so they 
are easy to read. 

 

Phrase questions in 
multiple ways if 
children need help 
understand like, 
“What number is 
hallway in between 
1 and 5?” or “What 
number would be 
in this blank on the 
number line?”  

Have children act as 
the teacher and 
explain to each 
other the concepts.  

 

 
 

Serial 
Orderer to 

5 
 

Serial 
Order to 

6+ 

 

 

Begin by having 
children order 
obviously different 
quantities, like 1, 3, 
and 5, then you can 
add the 
intermediate 
quantities (2 and 
4).  

Offer flexible 
seating options for 
children to find 
what suits their 
needs best. 
 
 

Children with low or 
no vision may have a 
hard time feeling 
individual cubes in a 
stack. If available, 
use braille LEGO 
bricks that have 
numbers in raised 
dots on them. 

Use phrases to help 
children 
understand what 
“in order means” 
like, “smallest to 
biggest” or “fewest 
to most.” 

Have students give 
you a signal that 
they are listening 
and ready to learn 
(i.e., thumbs up, 
eyes-on-me, etc). 

 

 

 

 
Ordinal 
Counter 

 

 

Place numeral 
cards 1-10 in order 
and point to each 
one as you say 
“first, second, 
third,” etc. Then 
have the child try. 

For children with 
fine motor delays, 
have them answer 
verbally by asking 
“which animal is 
4th?” or similar 
instead of pointing. 

If asking children 
about the ordinality 
of objects in a line, 
make sure that each 
item is visually 
different enough to 
be seen as distinct.  

Ask ordinality 
questions two 
ways, like “what 
animal is 5th?” and 
“what position is 
the lion in?” 

Use ordinal 
counting with 
children who use 
a visual schedule, 
regularly stressing 
the order with 
numbers. 
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LT Level  
Cognition 

 
Motor 

 
Sensory 

 
Communication 

 
Social Emotional 

 

 

Spatial Extent 
Estimator 

 

Ensure all 
objects being 
estimated at 
one time are the 
same, or at least 
the same size.  

Allow children to 
estimate larger 
objects, like balls 
or blocks, by 
spilling them on 
the floor. This is a 
good option for 
children who like 
to stand while 
working. 

For visual learners, 
show examples of 
arrangements and 
tell them how 
many objects they 
contain before they 
estimate on their 
own.  
 

If children have a 
difficult time 
explaining their 
thinking verbally, 
allow them to 
visualize their 
thoughts (i.e., 
drawing) instead. 
 

Flexibly group 
children with a 
range of 
knowledge on the 
concept, to 
promote peer 
modeling and 
collaboration. 

 

 
Place Value 
Comparer 

 

Allow 
children to 
use 10s and 
1s blocks to 
visually 
display the 
numbers 
they are 
comparing.  

Some children may 
like drawing tallies 
to visualize large 
numbers while 
comparing.  

Write the numbers 
to be compared so 
children can both 
see and hear the 
problem.  

 To help build 
confidence, 
prioritize the 
concepts 
themselves over 
“getting the right 
answer.” 

 

 

Mental 
Number Line 

to 100 

 

Mental 
Number Line 

to 1000 
 

Show the child a 
number line 
with ever 
number labeled, 
then just the 5s, 
and then just 
the 10s, before 
using one with 
1, 50, and 100 as 
a reference tool.  

Make a giant 
number line along 
the edge of a 
basketball court or 
similar. Have 
children stand 
where they think a 
certain number 
would be. 
 

Use a braille or 
large print number 
line if necessary.  

  

 
Scanning 

with Intuitive 
Quantification 

Estimator 
 

 
Increase the 
amount of time 
children have to 
look at objects 
they’re 
estimating, then 
make it shorter. 

 Ensure children 
with a hearing 
impairment can 
easily see the 
speaker’s face. Use 
a clear mask during 
the pandemic.  

Regularly compare 
numbers and sizes 
in everyday 
conversations to 
get children 
familiar with casual 
estimation.  

 

 

 
Benchmarks 

Estimator 
 

Composition 
Estimator 

Allow children to 
circle smaller 
groups of dots 
on the paper or 
physically 
separate groups 
of objects as 
they are 
estimating.  

 Use a piece of 
paper with lines 
separating the 
space into quarters 
or halves so 
children can focus 
on a smaller group 
of objects at a time.  

 
If groups of 
children are 
working together, 
make sure 
everyone is being 
heard by directly 
asking for each 
child’s thoughts.  

 


